
 

Hello beloved friends and brothers, after 

a long time I will greet you and tell you 

what is happening with our lives. Thank 

you for taking the time to read our news 

letter Yola and I continue with the same 

passion for God and the things of God. 

It has not been easy, but with God on 

our side we have seen mountains 

moving, we get sick, we are 

discouraged, we face many 

challenges, BUT in all this we see the 

hand of God. We thank you with all my 

heart for all the appreciation you have 

for us and the support you have been 

giving us, either economically or with 

your prayers. 
 

 
 

 We want to tell you that this is the 

church number 33 that has been 

built since our trajectory of 14 years 

of ministry, which was built by the 

Marañon River, the people of the 

community feel very blessed to 

have a church where they will carry 

out all the ministerial activities. This 

church was built in the month of 

February 2020, it was built in four 

days with the help of the brothers of 

the community. After the 

construction, we dedicate it to 

GOD and give it to the leaders and 

the community. 
 
 
 
 
 



As you can see in the photo here I am 

with two people from the community 

working on the electric fluid of the 

church and finishing everything so 

they can use it with no problem.  

 
 
 

 

 

This is the missionary boat where we 

transport ourselves to different places to 

do missions, which has not only served as 

transportation but also as the kitchen and 

sometimes we sleep in it, we want to share 

our need for the boat which is named 

MAYRA this boat requires maintenance, 

so now we have not been able to provide 

it with the proper maintenance since we 

do not have the finances need it , we 

need a new engine since the engine has 

been in use for 12 years and it is already 

failing and we need an engine to 

continue in the work, without this boat it is 

impossible to continue moving from one 

place to another. 

 
 

We have some reasons for prayer: 

 

1. That GOD is giving us strength and strength to continue in the work. 

2. For health because most of the time we are exposed to get a virus. 

3. For the family since our oldest daughter is about to give birth and we 

will be grandparents for the third time. 

4. For our finances, not only for ministry finances but also for our 

personal finances.  

 

If you want to know more about us, the boat, among other things, contact 

us by emails julitoy3m@hotmail.com or jsdelaguila77@gmail.com and we will 

gladly answer you, we wish you to be very blessed in everything you do first 

of all thank you for your valuable time and for being part of us. 

 

With love Julio and Yola. 


